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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-3000
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATION


August 16, 2007

MEMORANDUM FOR:
Carolyn Federoff, President, AFGE National Council of

   HUD Locals 222

FROM:  


Priscilla A. Lewis, Chief, Labor Relations Branch, ARHLL

SUBJECT:


Annual Employee Survey 2007

In accordance with Article 3, Section 3.08, of the HUD/AFGE Agreement, this memorandum serves as notice to the Union that the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2004 (Public Law 108-136, November 24, 2003), Section 1128, requires each Executive agency) to conduct an annual employee survey.  The Department has an interagency agreement with OPM to administer this survey.  The survey will assess (1) leadership and management practices and (2) employees’ satisfaction with their leadership, work environment, rewards and recognition, opportunities for professional development, and their opportunity to contribute to achieving their agency’s mission.

The web-based survey will go to all employees.  The anticipated date is September 4, 2007 and will remain open until September 21, 2007.  Employee participation in completing the survey is voluntary and responses are confidential.  


If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Deborah Swann on (202) 402-2856.
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